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Term 3 Week 5                                      23rd  August, 2019 

5 Canyon Road, 
Baulkham Hills South 
Telephone: 8841 3700 

Email: ololbhills@parra.catholic.edu.au 
www.ololbhills.parra.catholic.edu.au 

 2019 Dates to Remember 
 

Term 3—August  
 
Tuesday 27th  
Children's author visit  
Claire Saxby   
 
Thursday 29th 
9.30am Year 6 Mass 
 

Priest visit Kindy 
 

Reconciliation 5M 
 

 
Friday 30th  
Father’s Day breakfast and 
Stall   
 

Jersey Day  
 
September  
 

Sunday 1st  
Father’s Day  
 
Tuesday 3rd 
2.20pm K-6 Assembly  
 

UNSW Comp:  
Digital Technology  
 
Thursday 5th 
9.30am Year 3 & 4 Mass 
 

Priest visit 2 
 

Reconciliation 6P 
 

Kindy Excursion Calmsley 
Hill City Farm  
 

 
Friday 6th  
Science Day K-6 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Gospel reading for this Sunday is taken from Luke 13:22-30 
 

From East and West they 
will come to take their 
place in the kingdom of 
God. 
 

Through towns and 
villages Jesus went 
teaching, making his way 
to Jerusalem. Someone 
said to him, ‘Sir, will there 
be only a few saved?’ He said to them, ‘Try your best to enter by the 
narrow door, because, I tell you, many will try to enter and will not 
succeed. 
‘Once the master of the house has got up and locked the door, you may 
find yourself knocking on the door, saying, “Lord, open to us” but he 
will answer, “I do not know where you come from.” Then you will 
find yourself saying, “We once ate and drank in your company; you 
taught in our streets” but he will reply, “I do not know where you come 
from. Away from me, all you wicked men!” 
‘Then there will be weeping and grinding of teeth, when you see 
Abraham and Isaac and Jacob and all the prophets in the kingdom of 
God, and yourselves turned outside. And men from east and west, from 
north and south, will come to take their places at the feast in the 
kingdom of God. 
‘Yes, there are those now last who will be first, and those now first 
who will be last. 
(Ref: Liturgyhelp.com) 
 

Year 5 Family/Parish Mass  
Our next Family/Parish Mass will be celebrated on Sunday, 15th 
September, at 9.30am. All families, especially Year 5, are welcome. 
Mass will be followed by morning tea in the Parish House.  
 

Year 6 - Voice of Youth Competition  
‘Speaking and Listening’ is one of the main 
outcomes in the English Syllabus. In Stage 
3, there is greater emphasis on preparing 
and rehearsing for spoken presentations, 
preparation of material and the development 
of skills in presentation.  
Last term, Year 6 prepared and rehearsed to 
participate in a Voice of Youth Speaking 
Competition. Trials were held over a few 
weeks with three representatives selected to 
compete against other schools in the Lower 
Hills Cluster. This will be held on 
Wednesday, 28th August at St Angela’s 
Primary School Castle Hill, commencing at 11:00am. The winner of 
this cluster advances to the next level and competes against other 
clusters. Our Lady of Lourdes Representatives are: Emily Fogg, 
Charley Tacey, Abbie Pickard and Milana Pivcevic (Reserve). 

Parents are most welcome to attend. 
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 Social Skills  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Hills Zone Athletics Carnival 
On Thursday 15th August, 35 children from OLOL attended the Hills Zone Athletics Carnival at Blacktown 
International Sportspark. The students who attended did exceptionally well in all their events. A big 
congratulations to Isaac Chevalier who set a new Hills Zone Record for the Senior Boys Discus. Another big 
congratulations goes to Joshua Cetinic and William Cetinic who were the overall Age Champions for their age 
groups on the day.  
 

Good luck to all the children who will compete at the Diocesan Athletics Carnival on Friday 23rd August.  

 
 
 
 

Be fit , Be happy , Be Healthy 
This week we had a visit from Tour de Cure talking to students about living a healthy life style.  

Fairness Fair go for all makes a happy 
school 

 
 School Rules 
 Playground 

rules 
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Father’s Day Breakfast and Stall  
It’s all happening next Friday and we need more helpers please.  
Here’s how we can use your assistance:   
• Donating a prize appropriate for the Father’s Day Raffle – Please kindly drop off at 

the school office or call Angie on 0421 340 539 
• Assisting at the Wrapathon Monday 26th August 7pm – RSVP to Angie on 0421 

340 539 or e-mail her at ololbhevents@gmail.com 
• Cooking and serving at the Breakfast Friday 30th August 6:30am– RSVP Meredith 

ololbhevents@gmail.com 
• Selling Father’s Day Gifts and Raffle Tickets on Friday 30th August 9am onwards - RSVP to Angie on 

0421340539 
Please make sure you have RSVP’d if you want to attend the Father’s Day Breakfast. Just click here to register 
your attendance https://forms.gle/Fpi5GppX1qX8ipG56 

Fete Poster Comp Winners  
Congratulations! 
Due to the high quality of 
entries four winners have been 
awarded and were presented on 
assembly on Monday morning.  
Congratulations to our   
Infants winners :  
• George Daoud(1H)  
• Tiffany Gardiner (2G)  
Primary winners  
• Joanna John Britto Jayaprabhu 

(3Y)  
• Ruby Scheepers (4L).  
 

They have each 
won an unlimited 
rides band to use 
on the day of the 
fete! Keep an eye 
out for their posters 
proudly on display 
around the school 
grounds. 

 

Donation Drive continues for 
one last week. See flyer ! 

mailto:ololbhevents@gmail.com
mailto:ololbhevents@gmail.com
https://forms.gle/Fpi5GppX1qX8ipG56
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Golden Jubilee of Our Lady of Lourdes Parish 
Baulkham Hills 

Our Lady of Lourdes Parish will be celebrating their Golden Jubilee in October. As part of their celebrations 
they are including “snippets from the past” in their weekly bulletin. 

 
Parish Memories 1969 – 2019  

Carolyn And David Olliffe. 1975 - 2002.  
After 7 years as parishioners at St Monica's, North Parramatta we moved to Baulkham Hills and joined the 
Parish of Our Lady of Lourdes in 1975, with our three children attending school at OLOL. Masses were held 
in the classrooms that had to be set up and dismantled each weekend. Kindergarten classes were held in the 
cottages on Windsor Road. I also have memories of the Art Shows being set up in the cottages .... run by 
Margaret Dobson, Margaret Parr, Elsa Geale and others with many of us younger mums acting as hostesses .  
 

When the hall was built in later years the Art Shows were held there and were a wonderful social event in the 
Parish. The fetes were always a successful part of parish life and great fundraisers. Father Kelly loved the 
fetes and would often comment "what a great way to bring the parish together". Some of the mums were 
playing Netball at Ted Horwood and a decision was made to start a school netball club which was received 
with great enthusiasm and, in 1979, teams were formed and the girls played in their yellow sports uniforms.  
 

A couple of years later the bright yellow "buttercups" appeared on the court after a roll of material was 
purchased from the woollen mills and many talented and generous mums sewed the new netball skirts. That 
was just the start of many years of netball tradition at OLOL. When the church was being built there were 
many Saturday working bees to clean bricks. There was a very dedicated group of men who turned up for 
many weeks to ensure the bricks were cleaned and ready to be used on the wall behind the altar and other 
areas of the building. Our involvement with Music Ministry began way back when Elsie Walker convened the 
choir. Our love of Music Ministry continues to this day with our choir at Forster parish. I must make mention 
of Leonie Turner for her dedication to music at OLOL Parish. Leonie is probably one of the longest serving 
musicians in any Parish. Well done Leonie....an inspiration to us all.  
 

The Family Group Movement was introduced to Our Lady of Lourdes in 1990. It has been a great medium for 
prayerful, emotional and social support for all those involved. We were there at the start and always love 
times shared with our family group. In the early days we shared many wonderful social gatherings ...led by 
John Newson and his committee of which I was a part for many years. We organised Parish picnics, car trials, 
dinner dances at the Dural Country Club and when the Hall was built many fun nights including theme nights, 
fashion parades and who could forget the many years of Parish Revue Nights. 
 

We Thank God for all the happy years and the friendship shared at Our Lady of Lourdes Parish. 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
For Youth in the Parish of Baulkham Hills 
Youth Mass: From 6-7pm each Sunday at St. Michael’s, 
we want to bring ministries together to provide an 
engaging experience of liturgy for youth. To do this we 
need more young people for ministries such as welcoming, 
offertory, reading and collection, for more information 
please contact the Youth Minister (details below). 
If you have any questions or concerns please contact the 
Youth Minister Paul Fam, on 0407 773 174, or send an 
email through to youth@parishofbaulkhamhills.org.au 

mailto:youth@parishofbaulkhamhills.org.au
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